
From: London, Sarah <Sarah.London@vermont.gov>  
Sent: Tuesday, April 12, 2022 12:30 PM 
To:  
Subject: RE: FOIA 
 
 
Dear Concerned Citizen, 
 
The emails you seek are exempt from public disclosure pursuant to 1 V.S.A. 317(c)(3) and (4) because 
they are attorney client privileged communications. In the March 24, 2022 email referenced in your 
request below, the Deputy Secretary seeks legal advice from me; in the March 25, 2022 email, I provide 
legal advice to the Deputy Secretary. To my knowledge, the only other AGO record responsive to your 
public record act requests dated April 7, 2022 and March 29, 2022, is a third attorney client 
communication exchange (two emails) between the Deputy Secretary and myself dated April 6, 2022, 
regarding your public record act request of the Deputy Secretary. In that exchange, the Deputy 
Secretary again seeks legal advice and I provide it. The four emails are being withheld pursuant to 1 
V.S.A. 317(c)(3) and (4).  
 
If you feel records have been withheld in error, you may appeal to Deputy Attorney General Diamond.  
 
I hope the above information is helpful to you, 
 
Sarah London 
 
 
Sarah E.B. London 
Chief Assistant Attorney General 
Vermont Attorney General’s Office 
 
 




